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Student Spirit - Selection of cheerleaders will be Wednesday,
September 26, from 6:30 to 11:00 phr. in Alumni Hall. "I"
sweaters will be awarded to cheerleaders this year.

Personnel - A review of the method of recording hours for service
workers and the filing system set up were explained. An
organizational chart of each committee with a complete break-
down is due by noon, September 17. Stationery and supplies
are in the closet. Courtesy cards for Board members will be
ready next week. Work orders must be placed forty-eight hours
in advance of desired completion. The repaired typewriter will
be ready soon.

Publicity and Public Relations - All publicity for all committees
will be co-ordinatid through the publicity chairman for the Union,
Jim Hetherington. The picture of the Board will be on display
in the Commons.

Jerry Baur suggested that at a future meeting the question of
swithhing service workers around on various committees be
brought up. This would enable good men to get experience in
more phases of Union work. He also suggested that we take up
the question of a dating book such as is published by the
University of Illinois.

The meeting adjourned at 10:15 a.m.

Approved: Submitted:

resident of the Board $ecretary of the Board

September 18, 1951

The seventh meeting of the 1951-52 Union Doard was called to order
by the President at 7:05 p.m. Bob Weathers was absent.

The following committees reported:

Student Spirit . The first pep session will be Thursday, Sept.
27, 1951, for the Notre name game.

Special Events - The Fall Activities Festival will be Friday,
September 28, in the ABCD rooms as part of the Union Open House.

Social - The first Rhythm Hoom show will be Wednesday, Sept.
19. The first Pling dance will be Friday, Sept. 21, in Alumni
Hall. A coffee hour with AWS will be Thursday, Sept. 20, at
7:30 p.m. A tour of the building will be made followed by a
social hour in the Colonial Tea zoom.

Individual and Clubs - Ideas are being collected for future
activities.

Town Hall - Topics are being considered for discussion, preferably
those concerning campus problems.



tudent-Faculty Relations -Pgnels will be held Friday, September
1, at 3:00 and 4 00 p.m. in. hemistry 209, in conjunction with
rientation Week.

earn Activities - Tom Boone is president of Team Activities
ouncil. Committee chairmen will meet with Mr. Monfort.

r. Smith reported that the Big Ten schools have contracted
harley Peterson-for a ten week tour of Conference schools
o stimulate interest in college billiards. Each school will
ay Mr. Peterson $150.00 per week for his appearances. He
ill be here at Indiana November 12 through 17.

ersonnel - Office supplies Are in. The keys for the closet
nd tower are available for Board members. The typewriter
as been repaired and will be locked in' the secretary's desk.
.eys will be available to Board members. Board members were
gain requested to turn in a break down of their committees
o that the organizational char4 can be drawn up. The athletic
.shering staff will be selected from applicants this week end.
auloski and Hreha will meet to determine the number of
yours to be given for both stadium and auditorium ushering.

campaign is on for service workers. New forms have been
printed for the recording of hours and Board members are -to
,urn in hours every Friday for recording. Persons with skill
.n writing ads are wanted to do work for the Campus Calenday.

'ublicity and Public Relations - The booklet for Freshmen and
he new membership cards are both ready for distribution.
arrangements are being made to have the Union Tower open on
reek ends when the weather is nice and to have guides available
'or campus tours on week ends when there are activities on
,ampus. The picture of the board is on dispa y in the Commons
howcase. The information desk is in operation for Orientation
eek.

Pall Carnival - Wible and Adams have 'donated a sport coat for
;he Bachelor of the Year. The third letter with rules and
pplication blanks has gone out to all housing units. Mr.
smith suggested that the Union conduct a raffle at the
;arnival with the prize being a dinner date with Carol
ritchell, runner-up in the Miss America contest this year.
representatives from housing units will meet Monday, September
?4, at 4:30 p.m. Jerry Baur reported that the meeting with
town representatives was not very well attended. There was
some discussion as to whether there should actually be a
booth sponsored by town groups, since there is an agreement
that the town and the University should not conflict with
Bach other in charitable drives. In order that the Carnival
remain primarily a student-sponsered affair, Dick Hensel
noved that the Union provide a booth for some stunt or activity
to be run by dignitaries from town and the administration, but
with the Union providing the necessary work. The motion was
carried unanimously. Jerry Baur reported that it would be

impossible to ascend the chimney on the power plant in order to
hang a banner up.

The President reported on his talk with Mr. Gunnell about the
Soccer Club. Dick Hensel moved that the money se6 aside in



the budget for the Hobby Show ($45.00) be used instead to
provide expenses for the Soccer Club. The motion carried
unanimously. It wasadecided that if the Union station wagons
could be used for transportation, the Union would sponsor
the Soccer Club under Team Activities.

Board meetings will centinuendo be held at 7:00 p.m. on
Tuesday evenings.

There is nothing definite on early enrollment for Board
members.

The President asked that Board members prepare their reports
in advance of the meetings so as to save time and needless
discussion.

The President also requested each committee to turn in in
triplicate a report of the preceding month's activities
along with an outline of the proposed activities for the
next month. One copy will go to the President, one will be
file d in the office, the the board member will keep the third
copy. This will aid him in making out his yearly report.

The meeting adjourned at 8:55 p.m.

Approved: , Submitted:

re d nt of the Board secretary of the Board.

September 25, 1951

The eigth meeting of the 1951-52 Union Board was called to order
by the President at 7:00 plm. and the minutes of the last meetin
were read and approved. Mr. mith and Mr. Bucher were absent.

Mr. Monfort read a request from Dorothy Qox and Bert Ziegler, ex-
Arthur Murray instructors, who want to teach popular dancing as
a Union-sponsored event. The Union would donate the space for
such instructions, and the instructors would charge fifty cents
(50') per one hour of instruction to cover their fees. The
course would cover ten weeks. The Board withheld a decision
pending further investigation by Jerry Wilson and Ed Frank, who
will also report on the adviseability of such a class being
sponsored free by the Union.

The following committees reported:

Social - Two hundred and sixty-one couples attended the "First Fling", and
the dance netted a profit of $116.50. Union Board will meet with Mortar Board
Wed., Sept. 26, at 4:30 in the Colonial Tea Room for a coffee hour. Union and
AWS will meet Thursday, Sept. 27 at 8:30 in the AWIS room of the Student Bldg.
The Union-AWS Open House and Fall Festival will be Friday, Sept. 26, from 8-00
to 12:00 p.m. in the Union Bldg.


